STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 23 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.

The Town of Surry received $408.00 from the Trustee of Trust Funds for care and maintenance of trust
fund graves.

The Town of Surry received reimbursement of $8,569.82 from the 250" Anniversay Expendable Trust
bringing the amount in the fund to zero. The Town will need a warrant article to completely close the
fund.

The new heater in the town garage is working well.
The selectmen signed payroll.
The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The plow accident has been reported to Primex. If the repair estimate is over $2000.00 they will need to
send an adjustor out before it can be repaired.

The selectmen discussed the tree removal in the Wright’s grove and the obligation to maintain the grove
given to the Conservation Committee by town vote.

The state is still looking for intents to cut for Bear Bee.

The selectmen discussed how to proceed on the direct assistance case.

Jay Croteau responded to an email from Mashala regarding 5b-17 off McCurdy hill as a non building lot.
The selectmen discussed a foreclosure auction for a property that was current on taxes.

John Berglund picked up bills and checks.

The selectmen discussed the LUCT for Garrett Ball lot 5B 71 C. Referred to Loren Martin of Avitar.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

The selectmen will pursue the status of the grant for Pond Rd culvert and see if the Army Corp will
extend the permit. The selectmen will look into the costs for closing the road.

Jamison Hines motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.






